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VATICAN CITY (RNS) A Vatican department has withdrawn its support from a
soccer tournament that pits teams from Rome's seminaries against each other
because it has lost its "educational" value.

Sixteen teams from Rome's seminaries and religious orders compete against
each other in the Clericus Cup tournament, including the "Martyrs" from the
Pontifical North American College, the U.S. seminary in Rome, which placed
fourth in 2011.

The Rev. Kevin Lixey, who heads the Church and Sport office at the
Pontifical Council for the Laity, said the decision came after the Clericus Cup
stopped offering programs to help seminarians reach out to youth and teach
them good sportsmanship, which was part of the original intent of the
tournament.

"They are just organizing a soccer tournament, and they are doing a good
job. But this is not what we are interested in: we want to equip seminarians
for their job in the field, to help them reach youth through sport," he
said.

Clericus Cup organizers declined to comment on the matter but stressed
that, this year, the tournament had obtained the patronage of another Vatican
department, the Pontifical Council for Culture.

The Clericus Cup was launched six years ago, after the Vatican Secretary
of State, Cardinal Tarcisio Bertone, said he hoped the Vatican could one day
field its own team in international competitions.
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Just as Italy's Serie A soccer tournament was embroiled in a match-fixing
scandal, the Clericus Cup league stressed fair-play and integrity in its
players, with the motto "a different soccer is possible."

But in 2010, a bitter fight broke out among players during a match. There
have also been reports in the Italian press of supporters chanting
sharp-tongued songs against rival teams.


